
Dear friends and colleagues, 

After 20 years with Front Line Defenders, as Deputy Director, and then since 2016 as Executive
Director, the time has come for me to step down. This February marks my 20 th anniversary with
Front Line Defenders, an organisation I have been honoured to lead. With this milestone, I now look
forward to the opportunity to let others take on the leadership of this exceptional organisation. I am
confident I am leaving an organisation that is in excellent shape with a hugely dedicated and talented
staff team, a strong new Strategic Plan for 2023-27, robust funding and a track record of delivery on
behalf of human rights defenders at risk. Last year, the organisation delivered another record of over
1000 protection grants to the most at risk HRDs around the world, including in severe crises such as
Ukraine, Afghanistan, Iran and Myanmar. With over 100 defenders in attendance, the 2022 Dublin
Platform last October was again a brilliant manifestation of the range and diversity of human rights
defenders we are providing support to.

Olive Moore, who has made a huge contribution over the last two years as Deputy Director, will now
step up as Interim Director for the transition period, while the recruitment of the new Director takes
place. I have great confidence in Olive, who will be supported by a strong management team during
the transition period.

Our partnerships with our donors have been notable for the strong collaboration and trust which have
underpinned them. I thank you for the positive working relationships that we have achieved together
and for your continued collaboration during this transition period and onwards. 

I would like to put on record my huge thanks to our Chair Denis O’Brien, the Board, our brilliant
staff and fellows, our generous donors and all those who have helped Front Line Defenders fulfil its
mandate to protect human rights defenders over the years. And of course most of all I want to thank
the courageous and inspiring human rights defenders I have had the opportunity to meet with and
support. My heart will always be with you.

My one sadness as I  leave Front Line Defenders is  that my friend and colleague Abdulhadi Al-
Khawaja remains unjustly imprisoned in Bahrain almost twelve years on from his arrest, torture and
the  sham trial  which  sentenced him to  life.  I  will  not  be  stepping down from the  campaign to
#FreeAlKhawaja.

All the best,

Andrew Anderson


